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August 4, 2025 
 
Re: Informative- Center for Disease Control and Prevention (CDC) Public Health Emergency 
Preparedness (PHEP) Notice of Award (NOA) Budget Period 2 (BP2) 2025-2026  

 
Greetings Honorable Tribal Leaders, Partners, and Professionals:   
 
In accordance with chapter 43.376 RCW, the Washington State Centennial Accord of 1989, and DOH 
Consultation and Collaboration Procedure, we are providing information on the allocation of Tribal 
Public Health Emergency Preparedness (PHEP) funds for Budget Period 2 (BP2), covering July 1, 2025, 
through June 30, 2026. 
 
The Department of Health (DOH) has received a partial award from the Centers for Disease and 
Prevention (CDC) for Tribal PHEP funding. Accordingly, Tribes will receive an initial allocation of 
$28,517.00 out of the full $39,602.00 award. The remaining $11,085.00 is expected later in the 
performance period. Once those funds are available, DOH will promptly issue an amendment to distribute 
the balance. 
 
DOH is committed to transparency with our Tribal partners in hopes to maintain positive relations during 
this unprecedented time. We want to emphasize that this process continues to uphold the implementation 
of tribal consultation recommendations from the DOH Tribal PHEP Allocation Roundtables. To find 
more information on CDC PHEP funding, please visit: Public Health Emergency Preparedness (PHEP) 
Program and Guidance | State and Local Readiness | CDC.  
 
For additional information, please contact Meileyani Winn, ORHS Contracts Supervisor, 
Meileyani.Winn@doh.wa.gov. Please also feel free to contact Candice Wilson, Executive Director, Office 
of Tribal Public Health and Relations (OTPHR), at candice.wilson@doh.wa.gov or 360-819-7626. 
 
Respectfully, 

 
Nathan Weed, MPH 
Chief of Resilience  
Executive Office of Resiliency and Health Security 
 
cc: Dennis E. Worsham, Secretary of Health, WA-DOH 

Jessica Todorovich, Chief of Staff, Office of the Secretary, WA-DOH 
Kristin Peterson, Chief, Office of Policy, Planning & Evaluation, WA-DOH  
Candice Wilson–Quatz'tenaut (Lummi), Executive Director, OTPHR, WA-DOH 
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https://doh.wa.gov/sites/default/files/legacy/Documents/1200/DOHConsulationColllaborationProcedure.pdf
https://doh.wa.gov/sites/default/files/legacy/Documents/1200/DOHConsulationColllaborationProcedure.pdf
https://doh.wa.gov/sites/default/files/2024-06/DTLL-PHEPConsultClosure.pdf
https://www.cdc.gov/readiness/php/phep/index.html
https://www.cdc.gov/readiness/php/phep/index.html
mailto:Meileyani.Winn@doh.wa.gov
mailto:candice.wilson@doh.wa.gov

